
MEETING DATE: September 2, 2020

AGENDA ITEM: Discuss and consider submitting for 
a TEA waiver for 40% Campus 
Hybrid Instruction for 9th – 12th 
Grade Students 

For students in grades 9-12, school systems may establish a less-than-daily on-campus attendance 
schedule as the sole offering for students in one or more high school campuses of the district in order to 
reduce the number of individuals on a campus at any one time and increase the total number of students 
served in an on-campus setting in the district. In the event there is not a daily on-campus attendance 
option in one or more of these grade levels, the district must ensure that on-campus attendance is offered 
as part of the hybrid schedule at least 40% of the days in each grading cycle (typically 6-or 9-weeks 
periods). Ball High School would like to implement its hybrid model effective September 21. Any 
district that pursues this hybrid option while not providing a daily on-campus offering for students who 
otherwise wish to attend on campus may do so after submitting a waiver request to TEA. All waivers will 
be conditionally approved upon receipt but may be subject to further review by TEA.

RECOMMENDATION:  I move that the Board of Trustees 
grant permission to administration 
to submit a TEA waiver for 40% 
Campus Hybrid Instruction for 9th 
– 12th Grade Students. 

_________________________________ ______________________________
Kelli Moulton, Superintendent Annette Scott

Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum 
& Instruction


